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S C %SPICE GOES TO WASHINGTON, DC

By Linda J. Furman Grile, Executive Director

It was an incredible experience for myself and Karen Schramm,
our Patient Care Coordinator, to be invited by the Oregon
Hospice Association CEO Deborah Jaques this June to attend the
Advocacy Intensive conference in Washington, DC.

This two-day advocacy and policy event hosted by the Hospice
Action Network focused on teaching best practices in advocating
for hospice, current hospice public policy topics, and connecting
Hospice Advocates with their Members of Congress through
meetings on Capitol Hill. It is the premiere policy event for the
hospice community and we were asked to represent rural Oregon
Hospice organizations along with 47 other states. It was a great
opportunity to voice our concerns
regarding the challenges hospices
across the nation are facing and share
our experiences with other hospice
leaders.

One of the key topics was the recently-
imposed change by CMS (Centers for
Medicare & Medicaid Services) to the
Medicare Part D plan which governs
prescription medications. Before the
enacted change. hospice organizations
paid for all medications related to the
diagnosis under which the patient was
admitted to Hospice. The new
regulation requires hospices to pay for
ALL medications used by their
patients. For example; if a patient is
admitted to hospice under the diagnosis
of cancer, originally hospice would pay
for all cancer-related and comfort care
medications. Under the new ruling, if that patient also has
psoriasis, diabetes and high blood pressure, hospice pays for all
of those unrelated medications which would normally have been
paid through Medicare Part D or the patient’s own private
insurance plan. This is a devastating financial shift that some
hospices may not survive. Worst of all, there is no definitive
explanation set forth by CMS governing this new policy so the
patient is often caught in the middle of this change between
Medicare, the pharmaceutical supplier and hospice, causing the
patient unnecessary suffering because they no longer have access
to the medications they desperately need.

When you add these unendurable costs to the cuts in hospice
Medicare payments, the picture for some hospices becomes
very bleak. Before the recent sequestration cuts to hospice
payments, we were receiving $159.97 per patient, per day
which was expected to cover all patient needs related to the
diagnosis of admission. Now we receive $149.53 per day and
are being asked to pay for ALL medications for our hospice
patients along with the costs of the Care Team, 24/7 RN
on-call availability and medical equipment.

The primary reason for these cuts is due to a government cost
report that stated Hospices on average
had a 9% margin and they felt that could
be significantly reduced.

However, they did not include all of the
ancillary costs such as a 13 month
bereavement/counseling program for
families of the deceased, individual
counseling, chaplains, home health aides
or costs associated with the
documentation and management of a
volunteer base, all of which Medicare
mandates that hospice provide.

Unfortunately, when people see these
misleading numbers on their
Explanation of Benefits, they mistakenly
believe that hospices are prosperous and
donations begin to drop. Truth be told,
SCH would not be able to continue our
services without the help of volunteers
and the income produced by our Thrift
Store and we are greatly appreciative of the community support
we receive which has been part of SCH income base since our
inception in 1985,

At one time, we were able to spend 80% of our time on patient
care. Sadly, now with the over-burdened administrative process
required by Medicare, we struggle to spend 65% on patient
care; the rest is spent on mandatory electronic documentation
and forms. This puts a tremendous strain on our Patient Care

teams and other personnel, draining our resources.
Continued on next page




MNow, back to the exciting part! We were able to visit the offices of Senators Ron Wyden and Jeff
Merkley, House Representative Suzanne Bonamici and Congressmen Peter Defazio, Earl
Blumenauer and Greg Walden. | believe it was a real eye-opener when these issues were brought
to the attention of representatives and it became obvious that we were not arguing for the well-
being of our business but for the quality of end-of-life care for our patients. Senator Merkley and
Congressman Defazio had already sent letters to halt Hospice Medicare Part D regulations; and as
of this article, over 40 organizations including the American Medical Association, the American
Society of Clinical Oncology and the American Geriatrics Society have signed a letter requesting
the suspension of the new mle.

We understand and support the need for tighter regulations to prevent Medicare fraud and abuse but
these specific situations must be further defined in order to assure that hospice services continue.
You can help! Contact your government representatives in support of hospice. Volunteer, Donate,
become a benefactor. We appreciate your support and may your summer be enjoyable and safe.

OT THE ONLY HOSPICE, BUT YOUR ONLY HOSPICE

By Amanda Whitlatch, Organizational Project Manager

As loval supporters of your community’s first
not=for-profit hospice, South Coast Hospice &
Palliative Care Services, Inc., your ongoing word=of-
mouth support 15 of paramount importance to our
survival and it is our duty to ensure that you are well-
informed when talking with vour friends and family
about hospice care.

Many of you may believe that South Coast Hospice is
the only hospice in Coos County but that 1s no longer
the reality. There are now 3 hospice agencies in our
small, rural area! This fact mirrors a trend around the
country of increasing numbers of hospice programs,
primarily FOR-PROFIT programs. This creates a new
and challenging, competitive marketplace for us and for
our fellow rural hospice programs across the nation
who started as all volunteer and charity programs.

South Coast Hospice started as a grassroots,
community=-driven organization in 1985 (that was
almost 30 years ago!). Since 1985, South Coast
Hospice has been an active community partner
providing not only

end-of-life care to over 6,000 patients in Coos County
but bereavement, grief support and education to
members of our community. In 2012, we expanded our
service arca and were thrilled to be partnering with
more local providers to serve northern Douglas County
as well as families as far south as Langlois.

Today, there are two other agencies also providing
hospice care to our community, Pacific Home Health
and Hospice, a for-profit agency, and Coastal Home
Health and Hospice, a non-profit agency serving Curry
County and the Bandon area. Both of these agencies
provide services to some of the same locations as South
Coast Hospice, however, no two hospice programs are
exactly the same.

At Sputh Coast Hospice we work hard to maintain a
leadership role in end-of-life care. Retaining our
highly qualified and dedicated staff has always been
one of our top priorities. This last year we started
bereavement support groups in Reedsport, Coquille/
Myrtle Point and Bandon. We continue to remain open
to all new ideas, learning about unmet community
needs and constructive feedback.

We are well aware of the rich and meaningful support
we receive from our community and want to ensure
that we will always be available to provide the services
you have grown to expect from us. When talking about
hospice care to your family, friends, neighbors or care
providers, it is important that vou now need to specify
SOUTH COAST HOSPICE.

v South Coast Hospice is your local not for profit
hospice.

v South Coast Hospice is your community-supported
hospice since 1985.

v  South Coast Hospice is your community grief and
bereavement services and education provider.

v South Coast Hospice is your partner with the
amazing and award winning South Coast Hospice
Thrift Store.

v South Coast Hospice is your hospice with 6,144
hours of volunteer work donated last vear, donated
by yvou and the people in your community.

We thank you for partnering with South Coast Hospice;
wie would not be where we are today without the
ongoing generous and heartfelt support received by you
and yvour neighbors throughout the years. Our hope is
that you will continue to support South Coast Hospice
through this changing and challenging time in health
care. Thank vou, each of you, again for vour continued
support for the last 29 years.



ght from the

Dedicate a brick in the South Coastospice & Palliative Care Services
"Remembrance Walkway”

to honor a loved one, show your support by sharing your family or business name,
or perhaps engrave an inspirational quote to live by. Come visit our campus for ideas!

Simply fill in the grid below and mail to: South Coast Hospice & Palliative Care Services, Inc., 1620 Thompson Rd., Coos
Bay, OR 97420, to the attention of the CBEC Receptionist along with the following information:

Check ___ VISA/ Mcard /Debit# Exp. 3-digit code
Name as it appears on card Signature

Address, City State Zip
Phone (day) (evening)

4 x 8 brick: 2 lines - 20 spaces each = $45 8 x 8 brick: 4 lines - 20 spaces each = $95
Please leave a space between each word.

o

0 . Stirring Up Memories” /o
v 52 South Coast Hospice Cook Book Fundraiser / /A B 5

O“\ All proceeds go towards the daily care /
of our patients and their families. =

Available for purchase at our South Coast Hospice
Thrift Store in North Bend, our office in Coos Bay,
local festivals and organizations!

This book is a joy to read! Not only does it have

(L3 475 recipes collected from local patients, families, staff

and volunteers but it also includes poetry written by
some of our former patients.

e



OLUNTEER APPRECIATION LUNCHEON 2014

South Coast Hospice had a great turnout for our 2014 Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon on April 25, Our
theme for this year’s event was “Volunteers Brighten our Days in a Rainbow of Ways™. It takes an entire
spectrum of skills and personalities to help provide compassionate and quality end-of-life services to the
patients and families we serve. These individuals help the people they serve to live every moment of life to the
fullest, and enable South Coast Hospice to achieve our mission in the community.

The audience was entertained by Rob & Jeani Hamilton, featuring Dr. Dallas Carter. The trio played guitar and
sang a variety of songs. Speakers wishing to thank the volunteers for their contributions included Mark Erb,
SCH Board President, Linda Furman Grile, Executive Director, Dr. Dallas Carter, Medical Director, Doreen
Kelly, Volunteer Manager, Ellen Nowotny & Tammy Dubisar, SCH Thrift Store Coordinators, and the
managers from every department. The keynote speaker was Bill Grile, who delivered a touching speech from a
unique perspective.

Our dedicated and generous volunteers donated over 6,000 hours during 2013! They volunteered in leadership
roles, emotional & social support for patients, clerical assistance, pet therapy, music therapy, fundraising,
community education and wellness fairs, hosting meetings in our facilities, make comforting quilts and pillows,
and so much more. Their contributions represent a cost savings to our organization in excess of $124,000.

In addition, Medicare requires hospices to have a 5% match of trained volunteer hours to staff hours. Thanks,
to our dedicated volunteers helping patients and their families, South Coast Hospice boasted a 10% match in
2013.

Volunteers brighten the lives of the patients and families during sometimes stormy or rainy days. They bring a
rainbow of care and comfort with them. Just like Dorothy said in the “Wizard of Oz, “there’s no place like
home”. And, because of the work that all the volunteers do, patients who wish to spend the remainder of their
days in the comfort of their home are able to do so.

Thank you to all our wonderful volunteers and also to the SCH committee members who helped with this event
to honor our volunteers: Doreen Kelly, Connie Robbins, Carol Gardner, Brian Stringfield, Brandon Schuyler,
Jenée’ Anderson & Qynne Brendan!




HANK YOU TO OUR COMMUNITY LEADERS!

South Coast Hospice is grateful to our Partners-in-Care who share in the comfort and care
of those we serve throughout the year. Thank you to all of our Community supporters who
donated funds and prizes to make our Annual Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon
a big success in thanking all our Volunteers for another year of dedication and service!
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Betty Kay Charters Coming Attractions Theaters South Coast Hospice Thrift Store
Burger King-Coos Bay Dave’s Pizza Umpqua Bank

Café Mediterranean Macy’s Video's & More

Ciccarelli’s Restaurant

“By the accident of fortune a man
may rule Hhe world for a fume, but
by virtue of love and kindwness he
may rule world forever.”
Lao-Tse









